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Chairwoman Abrams, Vice Chair Williams, Ranking Member Brown, and Members of 
the House Criminal Justice Committee – thank you for the opportunity to 
provide proponent testimony on House Bill 245.  
 
My name is Jan Gnagey and I support this bill that would prohibit adults taking adult 
cabaret (drag, nudity, etc) shows and events (reading at libraries, etc.) to children, or 
allowing children in those adult spaces. No child should be subjected to cabaret, drag, 
nudity and the vulgarity it leads to. Children are not able to understand this strange 
behavior of adults and it should not be normalized in our state.  
 
Thank you for allowing me to provide testimony. 
 
Jan Gnagey 


